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The family of St Agnes loves, learns and grows together as followers  

of Jesus. 
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OCTOBER 

10th—Primary Cross    

Country Event Years 4-6 

11th—Class 4D Assembly 

9:05am 

12th—Individual Photo Day 

13th—Year 4 Times table 

Workshop 9am 

13th—Year 1 Park Trip 

16th—Positive Relationships 

& Behaviour at Home   

Workshop 9am 

16th– Parents Evening Years 

1-6 3:30-6pm 

17th—KS2 Cross Country 

Event 

18th—Class 3C Assembly 

9:05am 

18th—Parents Evening Years 

1-6 3:30-6pm 

19th—Reception parents 

Phonics Workshop 9am 

19th—Gymnastics Event 

Years 1-4 

19th—Year 6 Travel     

Workshop 

19th—Football Match V 

King Alfred School 

20th—Parent Forum 9am 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 
 
It was 5M’s turn to perform their class assembly this week and the children didn’t         

disappoint.  

They narrated, acted and sang beautifully and really did themselves proud. Their 

assembly was based on their History topic Dynamic Dynasties, which was all about 

the ancient civilizations of China ranging from the Xia dynasty to the Eastern Han 

dynasty. They  explained how the ancient Chinese dynasty of Xia first came into 

existence with the help of the Yellow Emperor who was the first person to unite the 

warring tribes. He introduced many good things to their society and was rewarded 

by being carried up to Heaven by the Golden Dragon.  

They also taught us about Emperor Shun who charged General Yu with solving the 

problem of flooding. He solved the problem by building a series of canals to allow 

the flood waters to abate.  General Yu was made a king by the emperor and this 

was the first example in the world of dynastic succession. Not all of the kings that 

followed were popular though. The final king of the Xia tribe was King Jie who was 

so disliked, his own subjects turned against him and he was defeated by Chang 

Teng, which began the reign if the Shang dynasty. 

Here’s what some children in 5M thought of it. Savannah learnt that ‘“King Jie (the 

last ruler of the Xia Dynasty) was a very cruel and unpopular leader and was        

overthrown by Chang Teng (Shang Dynasty).” Iannis learnt that, “The Yellow      

Emperor was the first Chinese emperor and united the tribes who were in conflict.” 

Jordan went as far as to say that, “It was the best assembly of my whole life. This 

assembly was really special because it was really fun to do.” 

Thank you to all the children for doing so well and to 

all the parents who attended. 

Mr Masterson  
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Wanted: Artists!  

We have an exciting opportunity for all artists in our school! Our gallery in the corridors need to be updated 

and we need you to fill them. Draw your understanding of what heaven looks like and hand it to your class 

teacher by Monday 9th October. More details can be found on your Google Classroom.  

Miss Moran 

 

 

Please see the information below where you can celebrate the weekly gospel at home with your family. 

https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/messenger?pid=MTA101634&v=105.8 

Parental Prayer Group 

We have an exciting opportunity for parents and carers of St Agnes to take 

part in a prayer group in our school. 

It would be an opportunity for you to reflect together and put forward any 

intentions you or the community may have.  

It would be held on a Friday morning once a month and led by parents themselves using the rosary or other 

prayers that you wish. 

Please let Miss Moran know, via the office, if you are interested in this. 

 Maggie’s Coffee Morning & PJ Fundraiser 

Thanks to everyone who brought cakes and  attended  our coffee morning for Maggie’s we raised an amazing 

sum of £417.65 together with the £365 that was raised by the children for the pyjama day we raised a grand 

total of £782.65. 

Catholic Practice Forms 

Catholic Practice forms are available from St Agnes' Parish office, please ring on 0208 452 2475 to arrange a 

time and date to collect forms. 



Hello from Mrs O'Reilly  
 
I hope everyone is well and I have been thinking of you all. I have been in very regular contact with school 
and Mrs Gale has kept me up to speed with all that has been happening. I would like to thank her for   
ensuring all is running smoothly in my absence. 
 
It has been three weeks since my knee replacement operation and I am recovering at home.  I am using my 
crutches to get about the house and doing my physio exercises daily. Things are all heading in the right 
direction! I will be unable to drive for a further three weeks but once I receive the go ahead to do so I look 
forward to returning to school. 
 
Wishing you all a good weekend and looking forward to seeing you after half term.  

Individual Photos 

Children will be having their school photo’s taken on Thursday 12th October, please ensure all children are 

wearing their FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM. 

 

Bronze Ambassador Training  
 

On Wednesday 4th October, the Year 5 Play Leaders went to Hendon Leisure Centre for a Bronze Ambassador 
Training afternoon. The children really enjoyed themselves.  
 
They each received a Sports Leader badge and 4 skipping ropes for school. Throughout the afternoon, they took 
part in a few different playground activities and participated in some team building activities too. 
 
Thank you to Kerry and Ms Klog for taking the children on this enjoyable experience.  



School Council 

Congratulations to the following children who have been elected to represent their class in our School Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school councillors hold class meetings and gather as a council to feedback any views and  suggestions. They 

are easily identifiable by their shiny, new badges! 

Mrs Abbott-Myles 

Class  

2C Carmel & Marcos 

2M Hanna & Alex 

3C Abigail & Cairo 

3G Eloise & Perry 

4AM Tanuja & Yusur 

4D Zachary & Manuela 

5P Zuzanna & Abbie 

5M Kacper & Savannah 

6S Celia & Lola-Louise 

6M Zayn & Alexandra 

The Social Action Leaders have organised a  donation for the Little Village Winter Warmer Campaign. 

The charity needs the following items: 

Winter coats, jumpers, sleeping bags, boots and blankets 

 

Please donate to the box in the Office between Monday 2nd October – Monday 16th October.  

 

 

 









Birthdays: up to 8th October 2023 

2nd Emilie 4Am 

3rd Ruby-May 5P & Erinayo 2M 

4th Sofia 2C & Arion 1B 

7th Christopher 2C, Daniel Nursery, Valentino RS 

& Evalucia RB 

   

 Thought of the Week 

 

“The future starts today, not tomorrow.” 

Pope John Paul II 

Class Star of the Week 

1B Diana 

1Z Aaradhya 

2C Bianca 

2M Gabriel 

3C Chloe 

3G Eloise 

4AM Sienna 

4D Manuela 

5M ON SCHOOL TRIP 

5P Anne 

6M  Sofia A 

6S Victoria 

TT Rockstars Isabella 4AM 

AFS        KS1  

              KS2                 

Bianca 2C 

Elijah 4AM 

Reading Eggs Julia 1Z 

Weekly Attendance 

Class Attendance % Number of 

Lates 

RB 94 1 

RS 97 0 

1B 97 1 

1Z 93 5 

2C 93 2 

2M 96 2 

3C 97 0 

3G 96 1 

4AM 94 7 

4D 97 3 

5M 98 3 

5P 94 0 

6M 95 3 

6S 92 10 

School Target 97.5% 

Safeguarding 

The wellbeing of our children is of paramount importance to 

all staff.  Should any person (parent or staff) have a concern 

regarding a child’s wellbeing, please inform one of the school 

safeguarding team (Mrs O’Reilly, Mrs Hourihan, Mrs Gale, 

Mrs Breslin or our Chair of Governors Gill Abbott). In cases 

where school staff have  concerns, they have a duty to   

discuss the  issue with Social Services to seek  further      

advice. This is the statutory obligation of all schools. 


